






Manhole Inflow Reduction 2020, Project No. 212  

Scope: Rehabilitate approximately 128 manholes (MHs) and 17 cleanouts (COs) by raising 
them to grade. The MHs and COs are spread throughout the District service area and 
within Caltrans and County right-of-way. In addition, 50 existing MH lids will be 
replaced with “bolt down” sealed MH lids. 

Status: The project was advertised for bids on 4/28/20, the bids were opened on 5/18/20, and 
the Board awarded the construction contract on 5/26/20. The contractor started 
construction activities on 6/22/20. As of 7/20/20, 113 of 128 MHs and 10 of 17 COs 
have been raised. 

Budget: The Budget for FY 19/20 includes $260,000 for this project. The awarded contract 
amount of $177,168 plus 15% contingencies of $26,575 for a total of $203,743 is within 
budget. The total project cost is estimated at $267,800 which includes $177,168 for 
construction and $90,627 for engineering, inspection, previously purchased watertight 
manhole frames and covers, and other related costs. Although the estimated project 
cost is $7,800 over the budgeted amount, there are funds available from other sewer 
projects which were completed under budget. The funding is provided by the 
Wastewater Capital Improvement Plan (Fund 210). As of 6/30/20, the District has paid 
the contractor approximately $51,000 of the $177,168 contract price. This project 
qualifies towards reducing I&I in compliance with our current CDO.  

 

 

Exposed buried MH on Hwy 173 MH raised and completed on Hwy 173 

   



Dam Vault Upsize, Project No. 213  

Scope: Replace the existing 8-inch diameter valves, piping and corresponding appurtenances 
with 12-inch diameter valves and piping located within an existing vault located to the 
east of the existing east wing wall of the Mojave River Dam outlet structure. In addition, 
the contractor will pothole the existing 8-inch diameter pipe up to 40 feet north and up 
to 40 feet south of the existing vault until finding the 8-inch  transition to 12-inch 
diameter steel pipe. The exposed 8-inch diameter pipe will be replaced with a 12-inch 
diameter steel pipe eliminating a bottleneck which prevents the outfall from reaching 
its full capacity. 

Status: On 8/14/19, representatives from Lahontan visited our offices to discuss the District’s 
I&I program for the 2018-2019 period under the current CDO. At that meeting, 
Lahontan requested the District to prepare an analysis to determine the capacity 
restrictions of the outfall and potential solutions to get it to its rated capacity. Three 
options were explored, and one has been already accomplished. The 1st completed 
project consisted of replacing all 6-inch diameter valves and piping within the meter 
building at the Hesperia Farm with 12-inch diameter piping and appurtenances. This 
project was accomplished in-house early this year. The 2nd project is the vault upsize, 
which is on the way to be constructed in the near future. The 3rd project consists of 
increasing storage capacity at the Grass Valley WWTP to avoid controlled discharges. 
This project is a long term plan and is right now in the very beginning stages. 

 The design of the Dam Vault Upsize has been completed and plans were provided to 
the Army Corps of Engineers on 4/8/20, for them to determine if a 408 permit is 
necessary for this project. 

 CEQA paperwork is under preparation. Although the project is exempt from CEQA, 
the location of the project could present some challenges; therefore, the District has 
requested the environmental consultant to perform the necessary studies to backup 
the exemption. 

Budget: The Budget for FY 20/21 includes $300,000 for this project with funds provided by the 
Wastewater Capital Improvement Plan (Fund 210). This project qualifies towards 
reducing I&I in compliance with our current CDO. 

 
            The green star indicates the location of the vault next to the outlet structure 

  



Sewer Model/GIS Update, Project 171 

Scope: Upgrade the District GIS model of the sewer system including all pipes, manholes, lift 
stations and any other applicable appurtenances that need to be included in the GIS 
model. The GIS model data will also need to include surface elevations and invert 
elevations for applicable pipes. 

Status: District staff provided the requested data for approximately 300 manholes (MHs) to 
the consultant. The consultant staff has been populating the GIS database and 
verifying the accuracy of it. Although the value can’t be appreciated at this time, it can 
be seeing when clicking on a selected pipe. The GIS indicates all the referenced data 
on a selected pipe such as material, diameter and depth.  

Budget: Funds in the amount of $344,174 were appropriated on 5/23/17 during a regularly 
scheduled Board meeting, with funding provided by the Wastewater Capital 
Improvement Plan (Fund 210). Since then and after a meeting with Lahontan, the 
agreement was negotiated with the consultant to exclude the sewer modeling portion. 
The negotiated amount for this contract is $277,820. The consultant has been paid 
$178,416 to date, which represents 64% of the contract amount. 

 
Sample of a portion of the current GIS to be updated 

 

 

  



District Corporate Yard, Project 177  

Scope: Planning, preliminary design, final design, bidding and construction management 
assistance for the District Corporation Yard. The planning and design phases also 
include coordination with the County. The design phase includes civil, structural, 
architectural, mechanical and electrical design tasks along with processing through 
several County departments such as Fire, Building and Safety and Land Development.  

Status: The project was advertised for bids on 10/17/19 and bids were opened on 11/21/19. 
All bids were above the budgeted amount and the engineer’s cost estimate. Staff 
recommended the rejection of all bids and the Board accepted the recommendation 
on 12/10/19. Staff has been working with the architect on ways to reduce the budget 
while at the same time not sacrificing the critical needs of the District. Some of the 
options are: 

• Reduce building square footage 

• Simplify the design of the roofline 

• Eliminate carpeting, truck lifts 

• Change contractor’s purchase and installation of certain equipment/appliances to District 
purchased and installed.  

 The original project has been approved by the County Planning Department. The 
Planning Department representative in charge of our project has stated that any 
revision related to a reduction of square footage on the building will not impact the 
issuance of the Conditions of Approval (COA) for the project. 

The District and the architect have been working with a contractor to explore different 
avenues to decrease construction costs including different construction methods on 
certain components, different construction materials and substituting approved equal 
equipment to name a few. The most significant change is to the appearance of the 
outside of the building. The rooflines and outside architectural components were 
greatly simplified. The footprint was kept as originally designed as the square footage 
is needed for the efficient operation of both departments to be housed in that location 
and will minimize changes to the completed plans. 

The actions that took place in the 1st quarter are as follows: 

• Determination of the minimum needs for the Field Operations and Mechanical 
Maintenance Departments. 

• Simplifying the building architecture and rooflines. 

• Contractor provided a proposal considering different construction materials, 
approved equal equipment and simplified building architecture. 

• Architect reviewed and commented on the contractor’s proposal and the 
comments were forwarded to the contractor for a response. 

• Contractor responded to all the architect’s questions. 

• The architect had his subconsultants reviewing the contractor’s responses and 
verifying that proposed equipment complies with all building codes. There are still 
concerns with some substitutions. 

The events that had happen after the above actions were accomplished are as follows: 

• The architect has assessed the impact of all the revisions to the original design. 
There are still concerns. 

• The architect has consulted with the County Planning Department on the steps to 
follow to get the revised project approved because the original project has been 
already approved by the County Planning Department. Any modification of the 
original design will be acceptable like simplification of roof lines, windows, 
reduction of overhangs and square footage reduction. A drastic change of the 
building like different configuration or esthetic elements will trigger a new 
application and review. 



The District needs to decide on what alternative to proceed with to get the project 
accomplished. To make the best decision to satisfy the District needs and be fiscally 
responsible, District staff directed the architect to send request for proposals (RFP) to 
several estimating companies specialized on this type of project. The RFP requested 
three different options: 

• Full itemized estimate of the original design. 

• Full itemized estimate of the schematic showing the reduced square footage. 

• Full itemized estimate of the exclusions/deletions proposed by the contractor. 
This estimate will be used as a basis to compare the proposals for the original 
design and the reduced footprint provided by the contractor. 

Once the estimates are provided, staff will make the best recommendation to the 
Board to move the project forward. Once the project scope is defined, staff will 
authorize the environmental consultant to continue working to complete Addendum 2 
for the CEQA adopted in 2007 and later amended in 2018. New CEQA guidelines were 
passed, adopted by the County and implemented on 1/1/19. Our project was submitted 
to the County after that date; therefore, it needs to comply with the new CEQA 
guidelines. This was the only County requirement left to accomplish before the project 
was revised by the District. 

Budget: The Budget for FY 20/21 and 21/22 include $4M and $2M respectively. The funds are 
provided by the Wastewater Capital Improvement Plan (Fund 210). 

 
Original design 

 
Reduced footprint exhibit 

  



Sewer Flow Monitoring Project  

Scope: LACSD continues to monitor the sewer flow throughout identified basins within the 
District’s boundary and reports the findings to Lahontan to comply with our current 
CDO No. R6V-2013-0022 issued by the California Regional Water Quality Control 
Board Lahontan Region (Lahontan) on March 13, 2013,  

Status: The monitoring devices were in service since 11/1/19. This past season the District 
reduced the monitoring devices from 21 to 10 meters. This decrease in monitoring 
devices is a consequence of the results obtained during the last winter season. Some 
basins reacted very little to the storm events, and others still showed signs of Inflow 
and Infiltration (I&I). The 10 meters were removed this past May.  

Budget: The Budget for FY 18/19 includes $210,900 for the 6th year of monitoring services with 
funds provided by the Wastewater Operating Fund 200. The service agreement 
amount for the operation and maintenance of the sewer flow monitoring equipment for 
this past season was $171,495. As the Board may recall, the agreement for the 3rd 
year was for $166,500 and commencing with the 4th year of service, the contract 
amount would be increased or decreased by the applicable Consumer Price Index for 
the Los Angeles, Riverside Orange County area (CPI) to the cost of the prior year. The 
project amount for this season was $98,770. This decrease in contract amount is 
directly related to the reduced number of monitoring devices needed for this season. 

 

 

  



July 2020 

ENGINEERING 
BUDGET GOALS & INITIATIVES QUARTERLY STATUS UPDATE 

FY 19/20 AND FY 20/21  

GOALS & INITIATIVES STATUS COMMENTS 

Complete Hesperia Solar Farm (142) Planning Appeal denied by the Court in July 
2019. Exploring options. 

Continue GIS development Data Analysis Field location, GIS data verification 

Continue replacing/rehabilitating sewerlines 

• Palisades Ph 3 (196) 

 

Construction 

 

80% complete 

• I&I Emergency Repair –Brentwood (198) Design Option selected & plans preparation 

• District Corporation Yard (177) Design Estimating. Project under revision 

• Spyglass Slope Stabilization (179) Design 90% submittal by end of July  

• Hwy 173 12” Waterline Relocation (186) Construction On hold due to Caltrans rescheduling 

• Burnt Mill 10” Waterline Replacement (193) Construction 80% complete 

• MH Inflow Reduction 2020 (212) Construction 85% complete 

• Dam Vault Upsize (213) Design At the Army Corps of Eng for permit 

• Sewer Flow Monitoring  Monitoring Monitoring devices removed  

Researching sustainable water resource 

• Willow Creek Hillside Ponds 
 

• Blue Jay Well (187) 

 

Preliminary 
Studies 

Design 

 

USBR completed Ph 3, exploratory 
drilling & preparing for Ph 4, tracing. 

CEQA draft under revisions 

Update LACSD Specifications and Standard 
Drawings 

Draft Draft under preparation. 

 


